
 
 
 
 

 

June 19, 2018  
 

RE: California Proposition 65 Warning Label Compliance 
 

Dear Valued Customer: 
 

Norcote International, Inc. is committed to maintaining compliance with standards that govern our operations and 
would like to keep you informed of regulatory activities that may have an impact on the products and/or services 
we provide. 

 
The Safe Drinking Water and Toxic Enforcement Act of 1986 (California Proposition 65, commonly known as Prop 
65) applies to companies doing business in the State of California. The regulation is administered by the Office 
of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment (OEHHA). It mandates that no person in the course of doing business 
shall knowingly and intentionally expose any individual to a chemical known to the State of California to cause 
cancer and/or reproductive toxicity without first giving a clear and reasonable warning to such individual(s), 
unless the business can prove that the exposure level poses no significant risk to the end user/consumer. 

  

The State of California published the original list of chemicals in 1987 and updates the list at least once a year. 

The current list is made up of ~950 substances and can be found at the official OEHHA Prop-65 website at: 

https://oehha.ca.gov/proposition-65/proposition-65-list 

 
 
Norcote International understands the Ca Prop 65 requirements and complies with the requirements of clear 
and reasonable warnings. You will begin seeing the Ca Prop 65 warnings on the labels of Norcote products 
shipped into California effective August 1, 2018.  In addition, as has been the case, you will also see California 
Prop 65 information on the product SDS in Section 15.  It is possible that you will see California Prop 65 
information on the SDS and not on the label.  Some chemicals used in Norcote formulations are not in the form 
listed on Ca Prop 65 and will appear on the SDS but not the label warning.  Norcote International does not have 
knowledge nor can we control the end uses of our products.  It is the responsibility of the end user of Norcote 
products to determine if the California Prop 65 warning should / should not appear on the end use product.   
Information on California Prop 65 warning requirements can be found at https://oehha.ca.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Jason B Greenlee 
Norcote International, Inc. 
jasong@norcote.com 
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